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Would you like your club featured in next 
month’s newsletter? 

Do you have a photo for the newsletter? 
E-mail event info & photos to 

 cekern@ucdavis.edu 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE! 
Articles/photos for the next issue of  

The 4-H Network  

must be received by September 20th 

Kern County 4-H 

1031 S. Mt. Vernon Avenue 

Bakersfield CA 93307-2851 

Phone:  661-868-6200 

  Fax: 661-868-6208  

or cekern@ucdavis.edu  

*Meeting is at the UC Extension Office, 1031 S. Mt. Vernon Avenue, Bakersfield, CA -  Wheelchair 

accessible.  Please contact UCCE Kern at 661-868-6200 if any special accommodations. Individuals who need to 

request an ADA accommodation in order to participate in 4-H sponsored events and activities can contact your 

local 4-H Office to complete a 4-H ADA Accommodation Request Form:   http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/153972.docx 

October 2018 

The University of California, Division of Agriculture and Natural Resources (UC ANR) prohibits discrimination  against or 
harassment of any person in any of its programs or activities on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, gender, 
gender expression, gender identity, pregnancy (which includes pregnancy, childbirth, and medical conditions related to 
pregnancy or childbirth), physical or mental disability, medical condition (cancer-related or genetic characteristics), genetic 
information (including family medical history), ancestry, marital status, age, sexual orientation, citizenship, status as a 
protected veteran or service in the uniformed services (as defined by the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemploy-
ment Rights Act of 1994 [USERRA]), as well as state military and naval service.UC ANR policy prohibits retaliation against any 
employee or person in any of its programs or activities for bringing a complaint of discrimination or harassment. UC ANR 
policy also prohibits retaliation against a person who assists someone with a complaint of discrimination or harassment, or 
participates in any manner in an investigation or resolution of a complaint of discrimination or harassment. Retaliation 
includes threats, intimidation, reprisals, and/or adverse actions related to any of its programs or activities. UC ANR is an 
Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer. All qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment and/or 
participation in any of its programs or activities without regard to race, color, religion, sex, national origin, disability, age or 
protected veteran status. University policy is intended to be consistent with the provisions of applicable State and Federal 
laws.  Inquiries regarding the University’s equal employment opportunity policies may be directed to: John I. Sims, Affirma-
tive Action Compliance Officer and Title IX Officer, University of California, Agriculture and Natural Resources, 2801 Second 
Street, Davis, CA 95618, (530) 750-1397. Email:jsims@ucanr.edu.Website: http://ucanr.edu/sites/anrstaff/Diversity/

September 2018 

7-13 National 4-H Week  

*10 After Fair Meeting - 6:00 pm 
Sue McKinney 

661-868-6235 

*22 Horse Leader Meeting - 6:30 pm 
Becky Davis 
661-342-6346 

*23 
Field Day Planning Meeting - 6:00 pm 

Leader Council - 7:00 pm 

Jeanne Walford 

661-831-1639 

31 Hi 4-H Enrollment Closes 
Kimberly Whitaker 

661-863-8902  

3 Labor Day Holiday - UCCE Office Closed  

14 Harvest Hall Exhibits Due   

15 Fair Work Day - Harvest Hall Exhibits Due - See Fair Book  

18 Harvest Hall Exhibits Due - See Fair Book  

19-30 Kern County Fair  

mailto::cekern@ucdavis.edu
mailto:jsims@ucanr.edu
http://ucanr.edu/sites/anrstaff/Diversity/Affirmative_Action/
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What to Put in Your Show Box  

Some of the Kern County 4-H project chairs 

have put together lists of items that should 

be in a 4-H members show box when at the 

fair or other exhibitions. We have lists for the 

horse project, the dairy goat project, the dog 

project and beef project. To view the lists you 

can visit the link below under the heading 

“Miscellaneous Kern County Fair Resources”: 

http://cekern.ucanr.edu/

 

The Western Region is currently gathering input 
from 4-H Volunteers regarding multi-state  

professional development. Please respond using this 
survey (full link at bottom of message).  Your re-
sponses will help to shape volunteer professional  

development opportunities for western states. 
 

https://survey.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/
SV_1Th68cRZcSilahD 

 
Thank you, 

Western Region Volunteer Specialists 

 
 

 
  RE-ENROLLMENT FOR ALL  

4-H MEMBERS AND  
LEADERS  

  
All members must enroll online and pay fees to club 
leader.  Members/leaders may use the 4-H Kiosk 
computer to enroll online or complete leader training 
at the 4-H office.   
  
2018-2019 Program Fee Update: Starting July 1, 2018  
Membership Fees will be $54 for Youth and $18 for 
adult volunteers. 
 

*Hi 4-H enrollment closes October 31st*  
Contact Kimberly Whitaker at 661-863-8902  

for information 

Safe Halloween 

For the last several years, Hi 4-H has hosted a 

booth at Safe Halloween. Safe Halloween is held 

at the Kern County Museum on October 30th & 

31st and is set up so families can bring their chil-

dren to trick or treat in a safe environment. The 

different organizations that take part have candy 

available for the children that come by the booth. 

Donations of candy are needed to help support 

this event. Please have your club drop off candy 

items at the UC Extension Office at 1031 S. Mt. 

Vernon Avenue in Bakersfield. There are some 

restrictions on the items donated. The candy 

must be items that are wrapped or packaged. 

Gum and items with peanuts are not allowed.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjG7pK4uszcAhWBCnwKHTelC-AQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fextension.tennessee.edu%2FMonroe%2FPages%2F4-H-Animal-Projects.aspx&psig=AOvVaw0R6bx0tHAz6Gecz6pjlkYG&ust=
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And the Winners Are…..!!! 

California 4-H joined nine other states in the “Common Measures Challenge Cohort” as part of a 

program from National 4-H Council. The goal of the challenge was to collect data from youth to 

help showcase the impact of 4-H. Clubs across California were asked to support the effort by 

having youth complete online surveys. In Kern County we offered prizes for the clubs who had 

the largest percentage of their members participate in the project. Congratulations to the fol-

lowing clubs who will receive $100 worth of goods from Shop 4-H: https://shop4-h.org/  

Club with 5 – 29 members with the largest percentage of members participating: 

Tie - El Adobe 4-H, Tehachapi Mountain 4-H 

Club with 30 + members with the largest percentage of member participating: 

Rio Del Norte 4-H 

SHOOTING SPORTS WORKSHOPS 

Archery, Rifle, & Shotgun Disciplines 

September 8 & 9, 2018 – Winton, CA (Merced County) 

 
There will be three workshops to certify 4-H adult volunteers as Shooting Sports Leaders or Trainers in the Shooting Sports 

disciplines of “Shotgun Project Leader”, “Rifle Project Leader”, and “Archery Project Leader” presented in Merced County 

on the weekend of September 8th and 9th.  You may only attend one workshop for a specific shooting sports discipline and 

you must attend both days to be certified.  By doing these three popular workshops on the same weekend it will allow 

counties to ride share and get several shooting sports disciplines completed to bring back to their county.  If you have 

backgrounds in one of these shooting sports disciplines and have a desire to teach youth, why not step up and share your 

expertise! 

This class will be Saturday Sept 8th, 9 AM –4 PM, and Sunday, Sept 9th, 9 AM - 2 PM, at the Safety First Shooting Associa-

tion, River Oaks Range Firearms Training Center, 11584 Shaffer Rd, Winton 95388, in Merced County.   This class is being 

hosted by Merced County 4-H.  You must become a 4-H leader and attend both days to receive certification to teach the 

specific shooting sport at the project, club and camp levels.   The course will include a PowerPoint lecture, review of equip-

ment, practice shooting and teaching, and a written test.   The cost is $35 per person to include a resource binder, with 

Saturday and Sunday lite breakfast refreshments.   Bring your own lunch each day. 

 Junior and teen leaders are invited but must attend with an adult or have a certified Shooting sports adult leader they will 

be helping back home.   

Driving directions to the range are at http://www.safetyfirstshooting.org/html/directions.html . Tent or Dry RV camping is 
an option. 
To register, please complete and mail the “CA  4-H Shooting Sports Training Request and Registration Form” available at  
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/4785.pdf  and an adult or youth 4-H medical release form and a $35 check payable to “Merced  
County 4-H Council” and mail to UCCE, 2145 Wardrobe Ave, Merced, 95341.  Registration is due Friday, Aug 31st. Space 
is limited to 25 attendees for each discipline.   For more 4-H general information call Darlene McIntyre at 209-385-7418 

or email her at dlmcintyre@ucanr.edu.  For Shooting Sports information please contact Dave Givens 209-614-1718 or 
riveroakstraining@gmail.com  

http://www.safetyfirstshooting.org/html/directions.html
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/4785.pdf
tel:209-385-7418
mailto:dlmcintyre@ucanr.edu
mailto:riveroakstraining@gmail.com
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Important Information for Harvest Hall Entries 
 

1. Entry deadline has been extended for Harvest Hall fair entries only. Paper entries only. No online entries 
accepted.  Deliver to the entry office by Friday August 31, 2018.  
 
2. Check book for check-in dates...plants, flowers and table settings all come in on Monday instead of Tues-
day. 
 
3. Make sure plants are entered correctly. Leafy potted plant is one plant only. Multiple plants are entered 
under ornamental gardening. 
 
4. We will have express line for three or less items. 
 
5. You may bring a box with just one child’s items in it, labeled with name and age and leave it with us. If 
items are not individually labeled, they will not be judged or displayed. 
 
6. We can use volunteers Friday night, Saturday, Sunday and Monday. Please text or call Claudia at 661 303

-8343 with availability. We will call you.   

Fair Information 
 

Community leaders can pick up their packets from the fair on September 6th or any time after that.  
 
Special Junior (clover bud) uniform:  White pants, white shirt, black tie (no string ties or scarfs)  
No insignia at all.  
 
Friday September 21 @ 5pm Exhibitor, Parent, Leader Meeting in the Sale Barn.  
 
Please make sure you check the timetables of all events for dates and times this is in the front of the live-
stock catalog. 
 
Every morning from 6am to 8am is cleaning pens, feeding and watering animals. This is for all barns.  
 
If you have any questions or have a problem please feel free to contact Teresa or Kristine. 
 
Thank you,  
 
Teresa Andrews/Cknjock@yahoo.com  
 
Kristine Hudson/htopgoats@yahoo.com  
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4-H Shooting Sports National Championships 
June 23 – June 28, 2019 
Grand Island, NE  
 
Online applications are now being accepted for the 2019 4-H Shooting Sports National Championships in Grand Is-
land, Nebraska. Applications are due online by October 1, 2018. The applications and a list of expectations of poten-
tial California 4-H members wishing to participate in the event can be found at:  https://ucanr.edu/survey/
survey.cfm?surveynumber=25086  
 
After October 1st,a panel composed of members from the State 4-H Shooting Sports Advisory Committee reviews the 
applications and makes the selections of those who will attend the event. Applicants are notified if they have been 
selected by the end of October. Applications are due months in advance of the event to allow individuals or teams 
the opportunity to fundraise and help defray travel costs. Information regarding the 4-H Shooting Sports  
National Championships can be found at:   
 
http://www.4-hshootingsports.org/nat_invite.php <http://www.4-hshootingsports.org/nat_invite.php> 
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Handbook For New Families NEW!  

This guide was developed to help new families understand the 4-H program. Please share a copy of this with new families in 

your club. If you have feedback for updates to this guide, please submit them to Sue McKinney at  

lsmckinney@ucdavis.edu or call 661-868-6235.       http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf  

  
Save 15% at JOANN and support 4-H at the same time! 

  
JOANN is supporting 4-H with a rewards "card" that gives holders 15% off their total 
in-store and online purchases!  
A minimum of 2.5% of every eligible transaction is donated to 4-H.  
Two ways to sign up: 
1. Sign up online at http://www.joann.com/4-H/ 
2. Download the free JOANN app on your mobile device. Go to "More" and select     
    "Loyalty Programs". 

ttp://4h.uca  Save 15% at JOANN and support 4-H at the same time! 
and issue a refund no later than the    

Shop 4-H for California! 

Thanks to the California 4-H Foundation, we are now signed up for an affiliate program with Shop 4-H, the National 4-H shopping 
site. Items include t-shirts, curriculum, incentive items and more.  
When you purchase anything using our link, 5% of your purchase will be returned to California 4-H!  

 

http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf
mailto:lsmckinney@ucdavis.edu
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001icNTlH3wc_Yp0qEFhhb60i9FPmlUV8AW-3hCupq_qprnsB4k6GsSaJq-58QDe07zOrnqzvMH6bLNFtzPJC8dzIrMkhsMZhfRUS0BmyUq9EQBSD0_ykyYMzIvph3AY6FGJlwMOVq9ka7ASmbo5WHcoA==&c=8eEZZ1ulelOLRMaEeufXEdU8y3JXsCLRR6ueCHSkq8mbHKWUa1TsEg==&ch=eCma9O4EDfxeb
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001c5IRf4PGjtWwWFEjYz_0q0LshdGUEn6hinTMBanpuilWtBd50PuZv599hSen715eKWIWqALGujS_-6QqJDsPtcKmvlHW8LbKtFYyEHLoNGtYBfQ8ugs17x8cCEuzO60YJwAT1D53dnkJrW_C5S-t5g==&c=SdL1XejXcuj3ZOh3silbVyKqf3ZADBn39Hosct4quS5weHtz6CrKLg==&ch=k_ZhfNQpQEPV1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001c5IRf4PGjtWwWFEjYz_0q0LshdGUEn6hinTMBanpuilWtBd50PuZv599hSen715et4f7SiE7xjqaZoW4r_gtwrHcg2zvDQLEy-LJG8ckmHbDO9t4zvbxpSfci0dsts8eSkhOw1PzSEtp8D7Ij39vhEzjwrNtbUcQFNuLDE9rwns=&c=SdL1XejXcuj3ZOh3silbVyKqf3ZADBn39Hosct4quS5weHtz6CrKL
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Mindfulness Retreat 
4-H Healthy Living Program for youth age 13-19 and adults 
November 2-4, 2018 
Camp Ocean Pines, Cambria, CA 
 

** Fees $225 plus chaperone fees 

Chaperone fees are estimated to be $20-$25 per youth attending the retreat. Fees will be billed after the 
close of registration. Price includes conference registration fees, lodging and conference meals. 
Registration Deadline September 15, 2018 
https://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=25135 
If you have any questions, please contact: 
Anne Iaccopucci 
amiaccopucci@ucanr.edu 
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Updated Leader Orientation  

 

For New Leaders, please visit the link below 

New 4-H Volunteer Leaders 

 

For Returning Leaders, please visit the link below 

Returning 4-H Volunteer Leaders 

 

Food Safety Training Available ONLINE! 

The State 4-H Office requires that every club have at 

least one 4-H leader trained in Food Safety.  The more 

leaders in your club that are certified, the more con-

venient it is for your club. It is required that a certified 

volunteer is to be present at all bake sales/food 

booths to make sure proper food safety guidelines are 

handled.  Food Safety trainings are available anytime 

online!  Please visit the website below, and use the 

provided sign-in/user information: 

Website: http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/ 

 

 

 

 

 

  

KERN COUNTY 4-H IS ON FACEBOOK! 

Kern County 4-H is on Facebook!  You can search for 

us:  Kern County 4-H and ‘like’ us!  We will post 

updates, important event reminders, announce-

ments—all sorts of important things!  It’s the best 

way to keep up-to-date!   

4-H WEBSITES 

http://cekern.ucdavis.edu/Youth_Development/ 

http://www.areyouintoit.com 

http://www.fourhcouncil.edu 

http://www.4-h.org/fourweb 

http://www.ca4h.org 

4-H ENROLLMENT WEBSITE 

https://california.4honline.com 

4-H VOLUNTEER WEBSITE 

http://ucanr.org/4-hvolunteers/ 

 

                         

 

            LINKS YOU CAN USE! 

4-H uniform page 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/About/Uniform/ 
 
California 4-H Uniform Guidelines 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/216262.pdf 
 
Leslie Carman 4-H Supplies 
http://www.4hsupplies.com/ 
 
California 4-H Branding Toolkit 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/
Branding_Toolkit/ 
 
California 4-H Dress Guidelines 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/210170.pdf 
 

http://ucanr.edu/p/59021
http://cekern.ucanr.edu/Youth_Development/Becoming_a_4-H_Leader/Returning_Leaders/
http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/
http://www.areyouintoit.com/
http://www.fourhcouncil.edu/
http://www.4-h.org/fourweb
http://www.ca4h.org/
https://california.4honline.com/
http://ucanr.org/4-hvolunteers/
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